Benefits Team One

I refer you to my phone call of Monday 09/02/04 at 11:20am to Mrs W, during which I advised her that the revised benefit claim assessment letter that you sent to me dated 09/02/04 was not correct. It is now three weeks since that phone call.

At that time, I also said that it appeared that you had used the figures, advised to you by the DWP, that were effective from 12th April 2004, to calculate my HB/CTB from 2nd February 2004.

As yet, I have not had notification of my State Pension for 2004/5, but I have had a Notice of Coding from the IR that indicates the amount. This seems to confirm my advice to Mrs W that you are applying 2004/5 figures to my 2003/4 assessment.

I refer you to my file. There you will see that in recent assessments you have made errors of c£7.40 and c£67.00. You will also find other errors for previous years. These frequent errors are causing me extreme distress. 

If you pursue me for the amounts that you claim are outstanding, and/or do not correct the error with seven days, I will take action to claim compensation for the distress that you have caused me.

